
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH ‘SOUPER SABBATH’ ON 5th
MARCH Come and join us at 1pm for soup and 
fellowship in the Cedar/Sycamore room. Everyone 
welcome - please email fellowshiplunch7@gmail.
com to book places to help with catering quantities. 
Thank you. Fiona, Alison and team.

TED SCHOLARSHIP applications are now open! The 
deadline is 15 April 2022, fi nd out more at: newbold.
ac.uk/ted-scholarship

UPCOMING DATES:
5th March – Fellowship Lunch; Women’s day
12th March – Baptism (morning)
19th March – Fellowship Lunch – parallel (all invited)
27th March – SEC media training event at church
9th April – Communion
16th April – Easter Service
30th April – Baptism in the afternoon
1st May – SEC health fest on the Park 12-6pm

FAMILY SERVICE

Welcome & Announcements - Dave Burgess
Call to Worship: Come, Christians, Join to Sing (SDAH 10)

Invocation - Dave Burgess
Opening Hymn: Joyful, Joyful, We Adore Thee (SDAH 12)

Children’s Story - Krishtee Gengan
Baby Dedication - Terry Messenger
Tithes and Off erings - Dave Burgess

Scripture Reading - Jeremiah 1:4-8 - Zion Fustte
Family Prayer - Dave Burgess
Musical off ering - Reuben Hall

Sermon - The Reluctant Prophet - Terry Messenger
Closing hymn: O Master Let Me Walk With Thee (NAH 482) 

Benediction - Terry Messenger

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM CEDAR SYCAMORE

Speaker: Anna Radosh
Meeting Title: What if Love is not enough

Scripture Reading: James 1:22-24
Coordinator: Roy 

Elder on Duty: Elder F Allen

Welcome & Opening Prayer - Massimo Molteni
Opening Hymn: NAH 722 

- What a friend we have in Jesus
Facilitator: Wallacia Scott

Panel: Catherine Phiri, Milimo Mumbo, TBC

“Let the peace of Christ rule in your hearts, since as 
members of one body you were called to peace.” 

Colossians 3:15

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR GEERT TAP
gtap@secadventist.org.uk - 07747568942

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
CHURCH CLERK - Milimo Mumbo

milimo.mumbo@outlook.com - 07508 569757
BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM

jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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WELCOME TO
STANBOROUGH PARK CHURCH



ANNOUNCEMENTS

CSMC NOTICES: We will be performing a fire alarm 
test next Sabbath on 26th February 2022. This is 
to get everyone familiarised with the sound of the 
alarm in preparation for future fire drills which is a 
mandatory and legal requirement under the Fire Act 
2021. Please be patient with us as this is carried out.

Would all those with food items in the fridges and 
freezers in the Cedar/Sycamore room, Williams Hall 
kitchens or the freezer behind the lift ensure that all 
items are properly labelled with name and date or 
removed. After 28.2.22 the fridges and freezers are 
to be cleared of out of date items.

PRAYERS FOR PEACE This week has seen conflict 
break out in Europe with military engagement on an 
unprecedented scale. Inevitably, this will result in 
loss of life and hardship, not only in Ukraine but also 
in the surrounding countries. This Sabbath and in the 
days and weeks ahead let us join together to pray 
for those on all sides of the conflict: for those who 
find themselves separated from family members, are 
displaced, and suffer bereavement and loss. Let us 
look for opportunities to serve others as countries 
open their borders, churches, and homes to cater 
to the homeless and the displaced. Let us unite in 
prayer and in being Christ’s hands and feet at a time 
of great need. Trans-European Division

RECENT CHURCH BOARD DECISIONS___________

FINANCE                                             
VOTED: To request the SEC to take £50,000 from the 
trust fund and use it to pay the HSBC loan.
VOTED: To request the SEC to take the funds from 
the trust fund for the heating and the roof repair/
replacement.

ADULT SABBATH SCHOOL
There are 4 classes currently running: 3 adult and 
1 young adult. After Hope channel was switched 
off, a live panel on the platform was introduced 
to lead the Scripture-based discussion with the 

congregation. From this week the adult SS team 
will install a bookcase to create a library of religious 
books. Members will be encouraged to bring books 
to share. There will be some classes in the week on 
Adventist Identity. Some people want to continue 
with Zoom classes due to joining from distances. 
There are different styles of adult classes which 
should help encourage people to attend church 
classes. There is only one class (Primary) on Zoom 
still. That class used to meet in the Oak room. There 
currently aren’t sufficient teachers to restart the 
class at church. When they do move back, the young 
adult class will move to another room depending on 
numbers at the time.

THE SCHOOL OF MUSIC
The school of music has made an application to 
hold their funds separate from those of the church 
and run their own accounts. Currently the treasury 
is a conduit for the students to pay their fees to 
the college of music, and the music tutors would 
give invoices to the treasury to pay the tutors from 
their fees. It would be treated in a similar fashion to 
ADRA/One Vision/other charitable accounts which 
don’t appear on the profit/loss sheets – a single 
transfer is made to their account each month and 
they would have the responsibility for collecting all 
fees and paying the tutors.
VOTED: For the School of Music to handle their own 
account.
VOTED: To allow the School of Music to continue 
autonomously, with an annual report to the business 
meeting of their activities.

MEMORIAL SERVICE
During the pandemic, the rules did not allow everyone 
who wished to attend funerals to do so. The pastoral 
team propose a Memorial service on a Sabbath 
afternoon at a later date in the year to remember 
church members, family members and people from 
the community who died during this time.

PLEASE PRAY FOR
- Joy Bussey for healing.
- Denver Annable for healing.
- All the families who are struggling with the effects of 
COVID, especially Long COVID.
- Everyone who is experiencing recent bereavement.
- More Leaders and volunteers in the Children’s 
Sabbath School.
- A resolution to the conflict between Russia and Ukraine.
- Terry Menkens and his family are requesting 
prayers that God would guide them in their quest to 
find appropriate treatment for the Cancer which is 
afflicting Terry.

THE PRAYER BOX: If you have private Prayer 
Requests, please place them in the Prayer Box or you 
can email Florence Allen at LIZALLF@hotmail .com.
 
TITHES AND OFFERINGS RECEIPTS covering 
the period from the last week of December 2021 to 
the end of January 2022 can now be collected from 
the reception desk. The receipts cover all Gift Aided 
offerings, tithes and all other offerings due to South 
England Conference. Offerings for Stanborough Park 
Church use only such as the Budget, Pathfinders, 
Welfare and many others are receipted by email only. 
Treasurer for Conference Funds: Peter Walton.

WOMEN’S MINISTRY - Join us as we celebrate 
Women’s international day on the 5th of March. This 
will be an all-day programme starting with the divine 
service in the church and an afternoon programme 
on zoom from 3pm - 5pm. The theme for the day is 
“Praying in the last days”. We look forward to seeing 
you, God bless. Meeting ID - 727 965 9834 & Passcode 
- WMmeeting 


